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It appears that a majority of the Board would like to meet and so we will have a meeting on Wednesday as 

originally scheduled. Because of Bill's comments, it seems appropriate for me to clarify the circumstances of 

the changes and to add a few comments.First, as I have previously expressed to the Board, it is my opinion 

that it does not need to meet more than once a month for records-related issues. The Board met two weeks 

ago and it will be meeting in another two weeks. The total amount of time that was spent on records last 

meeting was less than five minutes. With one modest exception, I doubt that more time will be needed during 

the next meeting. I have done my best to try to get the difficult records issues presented to the Board and it is 

my expectation that the pattern of short meetings on records will be the norm through the end. Second, the 

principal reason for future Board meetings would be, in my opinion, to advance work on the final report. The 

substantive discussions on the final report need to be at open meetings. In my personal opinion, the 

discussion at the last open meeting -- although edifying -- did not advance the ball. During the meeting, when I 

was asked to express my opinion, I stated that I thought that it was important that the Board set up a plan for 

determining what its specific recommendations would be and how it planned to get the recommendations 

drafted and approved (under the current outline this is Chapter 7). (The staff is continuing apace with its work 

on chapters 1-6.) No Board member followed up on my suggestion and the meeting adjourned with no plan 

that I was aware of regarding future strategy. To my mind, that should have been the principal reason for 

meeting: getting a specific plan going. I continue to urge the Board to move forward on this issue. Third, I 

apologize for Bill's needing to change plans. Either Tracy or I spoke to him at the developing stages in order to 

give him our best knowledge. It is difficult to coordinate in a fast way activities among five people in five 

different cities. There were three principal reasons for the proposed change: first, I had hoped that it would be 

more convenient for the majority (which clearly did not work out); second, I have perceived mounting 

tensions and I thought it might be a good idea to change the venue and get out of a rut; third, it seemed that it 

could be accomplished as a "wash" financially. As soon as we learned that all Board members could make the 

change to NYC, Tracy immediately began to search for hotels. We inaccurately believed that it would be 

possible to obtain convenient hotels in Washington. The idea for meeting in NYC was, however, mine and I am 

responsible for the inconveniences that resulted and I truly regret that I tried to do it.Fourth, to my mind, the 

principal reason for meeting again in June, rather than July, would be because of the uncertainty of my 

position. At the last Board meeting, I did my best to give the Board a complete picture of my situation -- 

including the uncertainties attached. The Board had the option of considering contingency plans or awaiting 
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